UNIVERSITY ATHLETICS COMMITTEE

February 26, 2014
The meeting was called to order at 8:00 AM by Henry Eisenhart, Chair.

Members and Visitors Present

Cathy Beene, Jeff Blythe, Henry Eisenhart, Chris Geyerman, Charles Glover, Andrew Hansen, John Scott Harrison, Tom Kleinlein, Chris McDonald, Britton McKay, Ed Mondor, John Mulherin, Marco Osorio,  Keith Roughton, Ali Ruff, Fred Smith, Rob Whitaker, Amy Zhang and Cordelia Zinskie.
Guest Speaker


Willie Fritz, Football Head Coach
· Excited to be the head coach at Georgia Southern University. Stated that his vision for football is to continue the winning history. The challenge here is to have the same success in FBS as we had in FCS. Right now the team is going through championship training. Doing things others do not do. Started at 5:30 AM yesterday. Spring game is April 12. Got a fantastic staff. This is the 22nd year as a head coach. Got a lot of experience and have seen a lot of different situations. Will work toward getting student-athletes’ degrees and winning competitions.

Approval of Minutes
· The minutes of the November 20, 2013 meeting were unanimously approved.

Financial Update

Jeff Blythe:

· Received the guarantee check from University of Florida. Football season ticket notifications have been sent out for renewal. Georgia Tech baseball game had one of the highest attendance records. Student fees look good.
· Lauren Buck and I are monitoring expenses and closing out fall semester.


Schedule Approvals

Cathy Beene: 
· Distributed the volleyball 2014 spring schedule for approval. The schedule is in compliance with NCAA and university policies. The schedule was approved.
· The men’s and women’s soccer spring schedules were emailed to Committee members for approval. Both schedules are in compliance with NCAA and university policies. The schedule was approved. The revised approved Rifle schedule was emailed to the committee for information purposes only.
SAAC President’s Update


Marco Osorio: 

· Working on Relay for Life.

· Helping senior student-athletes with caps and gowns for graduation.
· Working with UAC Chair, Henry Eisenhart on the attendance policies to present suggestions to the UAC sub-committee.

Athletics Update

Tom Kleinlein:
· Things are going well. Men’s basketball program is heading in the right direction. They had a big win against Chattanooga. Coach Byington and I are happy with the progress.
· Women’s basketball also had a big win against Appalachian State. Injuries early in the season have hurt the team’s depth. Team has a good foundation and a good recruiting class coming in next year.
· Softball is doing very well. If you have not watched a softball game, you need to go out and watch. Against Tennessee they were one pitch away from a perfect game.
· Track and Field is competing very well. Individual records are broken.
· Scholar athletes with a 3.0 or greater were recognized during half time at the men’s basketball game on February 12. Adidas is designing apparel for the scholar athletes which will be presented to them at the Scholar Athlete Banquet on April 23.
· Hosting “Lunch with the AD” on Wednesdays for ten student-athletes. There are some engaging conversations at these lunches. Talk about how scholarship dollars are donated. Many student-athletes do not realize where their scholarship money comes from. The President will attend one of these lunches. UAC members are invited to attend one of the lunches.
· Will attend a Sun Belt Conference meeting soon. Big push to add a 12th team in the east which will help travel budgets.
· Football schedule will be released in the next week or so. Schedule will need to be approved by the UAC before it is released.
· Men’s soccer has been added to the Sun Belt conference. It is an interesting situation. Men’s soccer was in the middle of the pack in the Southern Conference and now will be at the top in the Sun Belt Conference.
 
NCAA Representative Update

Chris Geyerman:
· Will nominate two scholar athletes for the SoCon Scholarships.
· Sun Belt Conference spring meeting agenda has been released. There are no relevant items listed. 

Athletic Foundation Report


John Mulherin:
· Renewal campaign was sent out. The deadline for renewing season football tickets is May 18.
· The change in benefits went over well.
· David Beaubien has been with the Athletic Foundation department for 5 years. His last day is Friday, February 28. He is going into private business. Candidates will be coming in for campus interviews the week of March 10.

· Spring coaches’ caravans are being planned. Try to hit the major markets. 
New Business
· Voted on the scholar athletes of the year. The committee selected Megan Ostrom/Swimming and Diving and Garrett Frye/Football as this year’s recipients.

Old Business
· Chair, Henry Eisenhart - Subcommittee is reviewing the travel policy. Dr. Keel asked the committee to review the Athletics Policy Manual and make recommendations. Lanell will email the link to the online policy manual to the UAC members. Areas to focus on are ticket, travel and drug policies.
· Next UAC meeting is March 26. The last meeting for spring semester is April 30.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:50 AM.






Respectfully submitted,






Lanell VanLandingham






Senior Administrative Secretary






Department of Athletics
